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WHEREAS the Mayor, Members of Council and staff at the City of Mississauga are saddened to 
learn of the passing of Jerry Love, retired Director of Recreation on July 21st, 2021; 
 
AND WHEREAS Jerry provided 35 years of service to the City before retiring in 1991; 
 
AND WHEREAS through his leadership a fund was established to provide financial assistance 
to children to participate in City recreation programs; 
 
AND WHEREAS former Mayor Hazel McCallion paid tribute to his efforts by renaming the fund 
the “Jerry Love Children’s Fund” which has raised over $2 million since 1985; 
 
NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that sincere condolences be extended on behalf of the 
Mayor, Members of Council and staff of the City of Mississauga to his family 


